Appendix 1

Prototype of Letter Mailed to Scientists 

[letterhead]

September 3, 2002

Dr. Igor I. Mazin

Naval Research Laboratory

Washington, D.C. 20375

Dear Dr. Mazin:

In your recent article, "Possible polytypism in FeO at high pressures," published in July this year in the American Mineralogist, you cited the following reference:

Manga, M. and Jeanloz, R. (1996) Implications of a metal-bearing chemical boundary layer in D" for mantle dynamics, Geophysical Research Letters, 23, 3091-3094.

I am investigating the ways by which geoscientists first become aware of and then actually obtain the journal articles that they cite. I am also curious whether the Internet and new electronic alternatives adequately substitute for journals that have been cancelled in libraries.

Studies such as this one that contribute to our knowledge of the information-seeking behavior of scientists should provide useful data for improving access to the journal literature, so critical to the scientific endeavor. Would you please take a moment to complete the enclosed brief form and return it to me in the self-addressed envelope? If a co-author came up with this reference, please forward this request to that person.

Thanks very much for your help.









Sincerely,





Julie Hallmark









Professor









hallmark@gslis.utexas.edu

